
Members of JHOSC will be aware that over the last eighteen months we have looked at the desirability of creating an Orthopaedic 
Clinical Network that would provide inpatient elective orthopaedic services on fewer sites in SEL, allowing us to implement the GiRFT 
(Getting it Right First Time) recommendations and improve quality of care and efficiency.  

 

In November 2016 we considered proposals to centralise inpatient elective care on two sites, whilst ensuring that any change 
proposed meets certain safeguards. 

 

Through this process we received strong representation that we should thoroughly test and describe a three site option for delivering 
orthopaedic care, and we should ask our providers to work collaboratively in describing that model. 

 

During these assessments, it has become clear that it was not possible for us to reach a consensus within the NHS in South East London 
on what the best model to adopt would be that met the conditions we had set out.  

 

We still intend to secure the patient benefits identified through the process, and have therefore moved forward with creating an 
Orthopaedic Clinical Network across our three providers to oversee the delivery of quality and efficiency benefits described by 
Professor Briggs in GiRFT over the next 12- 18 months.   

 

This approach has been agreed by NHS commissioners and the hospital trusts in SEL London and the clinical directors of the three 
orthopaedic departments in SEL have been involved in formulating the terms of reference for the network and recommended to the 
STP clinical board that the network be established. 

 

The network will be appropriately resourced and a Clinical Lead appointed by the STP. From 2018-19 we intend to commission our 
providers against the standards and performance metrics set out in the GiRFT report.   
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The network’s progress in delivering the quality and efficiency benefits will be independently assured by the London 
Clinical Senate. 

 

Commissioners will review the findings of the Clinical Senate on the delivery of the Briggs recommendations over 
three sites after 12 to 18 months, at which time a decision will made on whether quality and efficiency benefits have 
been met and can be sufficiently sustained across three sites. 

  

 At all stages, we will continue to engage with patients and representatives on progress with this. 
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